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ADDENDUM NO. 2 
 
DATE:  January 6, 2021 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 
TO:   All Offerors 
RE: Persigo Wastewater Treatment Plant – Small Repairs IFB-4860-21-DH 
 
Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements 
have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 
1.  Q.  Are there anodes in the existing stairs at the aerobic digester? 
 
 A.  No, there are no existing anodes in the existing stairs. 
 
2.  Q.  Should the cost for the temporary shoring for the aerobic stairs be included in the bid price? 
 
 A.  Yes, there is a separate line item (No. 5) for the cost of the temporary shoring. Please include 
a cost for this item in your bid. 
 
3.  Q.  What is the existing roof structure at the upper stairs – the Sludge Processing Building roof? 
 
 A.  According to Section L of Drawing IV-11 of the existing structural drawings, this roof is a 1-
foot-thick reinforced concrete slab. Included in this addendum are the existing drawings IV-31 and IV-
34 for reference. Detail D / IV-34 shows the section through the roof slab. 
 
4.  Q.  How will the Contractor access the site? 
 
 A. The Contractor shall coordinate with Persigo staff to obtain key cards to the property gate. If 
the Contractor chooses to work during off hours/days, permission from the Persigo Project Manager 
shall be required. 
 
5.  Q.  Is fencing required around the construction? 
 
 A.  Safety fencing will be required at the stairs and the aeration basins per OSHA. Contractor 
crews shall follow all OSHA safety requirements, especially around the aeration basins since they will 
be in operation during construction. At a minimum, the Contractor shall provide temporary anchorage 
for fall protection (do NOT use the existing handrails for anchorage).  The City wishes to emphasize 
the critical importance of maintaining safety for all Contractor, Sub-Contractor, and City personnel 



   

during this project.  Contractor shall utilize and adhere to all OSHA, Federal, State, and Local safety 
procedures that may apply. 
 
6.  Q.  Some repairs at the aeration basin involve the basin flow gates and their supporting concrete. 
Will the Contractor need to keep the gates at the same elevation during those repairs? 
 
 A.  Yes, the gates will need to be secured at their existing locations during repairs. 
 
7.  Q.  Is there a separate line item for estimating the cost of winter protection for the new concrete 
repairs? 
 
 A.  No, the cost of winter protection shall be included in the cost of the repairs. 

 
The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted.  
 
All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Duane Hoff Jr., Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 
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